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MU faculty and staff achievements, activities . .. 
DR. MICHAEL R. MOORE, assistant professor of 

biochemistry, and Rodney D. Hagley, graduate student, 
were authors of the poster presentation "Peroxidase 
from Bovine Mammary Tissue" presented at the annual 
meeting of the American Society of Biological 
Chemistry, April 17-22, in New Orleans. La. 

DR. LOUISE HOY, Classical Studies Department chair­
man, was elected president of the West Virginia Associa­
tion for the Humanities at its spring meeting held on 
campus April 16-17. She had served this past year as vice 
president. DR. CHARLES MABEE, Religious Studies 
Department chairman, was elected secretary-treasurer, 
and LOUISE BAILEY, assistant professor of English, was 

Faculty pay schedule set 
The Academic Calendar indicates that the effec­

tive dates for faculty employment for the 1982-83 
term will be Aug. 30 through May 30, according to 
Vice President for Financial Affairs Michael F. 
Thomas. 

The beginning date for the academic year will 
result in the following payment schedule for 
faculty: First paycheck to be received on Sept. 15 
and the last paycheck to be issued May 31. This will 
mean 18 equal installments, Thomas said. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS. . . 
MU faculty and staff members are invited to a recep­

tion in honor of graduating international students to be 
held Friday, May 7, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Special Dining 
Room Memorial Student Center. The International 
Stude~ts Off ice is sponsoring the reception. 

FACULTY EMERITUS CLUB 

The faculty Emeritus Club will hold a noon luncheon 
meeting Wednesday, May 19, at the UpTowner Inn. The 
program will be a film, "The World of Travel," presented 
by the Ameri can Automobile Association. 

AT-LARGE REPRESENTATIVES 

Dr. Mary Etta Hight and Dr. Warren Dumke have been 
elected at-large representatives for the College of 
Science's Academic Appeals Committee, according to 
Dean E.S. Hanrahan. 

MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY 

Marshall University employees are reminded that the 
university will observe Memorial Day on Monday, May 
31. The university offices will be closed that day. 

SUMMER NEWS LETTERS 

elected chairman of the nominating committee. Also at­
tending the meeting were DR. JOAN F. ADKINS, pro­
fessor of English and former association president, who 
discussed changes needed in the WV AH constitution; 
DR. ELINORE TAYLOR, assistant professor of English, 
and DR. JOHN VI ELKIND, Philosophy Department chair­
man. 

DR. DAN EVANS, DR. TOM WEAKS, and DR. MIKE 
SEIDEL, associate professors of biological science; MIKE 
LITTLE, assistant professor, and DR. DON TARTER, 
Biological Sciences Department chairman, attended the 
43rd annual meeting of the Association of Southeastern 
Biologists on April 15-16 in Richmond, Ky. Six students in 
the department also attended. Evans presented a paper 
entitled "Biosystematics of Carex Section Squarrosae." 
Tarter presented two papers: " Life History and Ecology 
of Chauliodes rastricornis and C. pectinicornis in Green­
bottom Swamp, Cabell County, W.Va." and "Larval 
Hydropsyche and Symphitopsyche Records in West 
Virginia (Trichoptera: Hydropsychidae)." 

DR. RONALD MARTINO, assistant professor of 
geology, presented a paper, "Fauna of the Winefrede 
Limestone (Upper Kanawha Fm.), Mingo County, W.Va., 
at the 57th annual meeting of the West Virginia 
Academy of Science on April 3. DR. RICHARD BON­
NETT, Geology Department chairman, is the co-author 
of the paper. 

DR. DONALD TARTER, Biological Sciences Depart­
ment chairman, is co-author of a paper, "Life History and 
Ecology of Chauliodes rastricornis Rambur and C. pec­
tinicornis (Linnaeus) (Megaloptera: Corydalidae) in 
Greenbottom Swamp, Cabell County, W.Va.," which ap­
pears in Brimleyana, volume 7, 1982. The senior author is 
Pam Dolin, a former graduate student. 

ROBERT L. HARDWICK, part-time instructor in the 
Community College's Banking and Finance Program, has 
been named senior vice president and cashier of opera­
tions in the administrative department of the Huntington 
Trust and Savings Bank. He previously was vice presi­
dent and cashier. 

MARC A. SPROUSE, part-time instru ctor in the Com­
munity Coll ege's BMking and Finance Program, has 
been promoted to senior vice pres ident of the commer­
cial loan department at Huntington Trust and Savings 
Bank. He previou sly held a vice pres idency. 

DR. CLIFFORD R. SCHNEIDER, assistant professor of 
occupational, adult and safety education, attended the 
President's Committee on Employment of the Handicap­
ped meeting held in Washington, D.C., April 28-30. 

School of Medicine promotes 
12 volunteer faculty members 
(Continued from page 1) 

Also 12 members of the School of Medicine's 
volunteer (unpaid) faculty received promotions in rank. 
William S. Sheils and Winfield C. John will be clinical 

The University News Letter will cease weekly publica- associate professors of medicine, effective this fall. 
tion with this issue until the fall semester. During the Joining the ranks of clinical assistant professors will be 
summer terms, the News Letter will be published every William M. Jennings, Joshy Abraham, Samuel Biern Jr., 

to publication. 

other week, beginning with the Thursday June 17, iss~e. Patrick L. Brown, D. Sheffer Clark, William J. Echols, 
Copy deadline will remain 10 a.m. on the Tuesday prior Harry K. Tweel, Surendra M. Sharma, Charles L. Yar­

brough and Charles M . Rhodes. 
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Promotion/tenure award list approved 
Thirty-one Marshall University faculty members have 

received promotions and 11 faculty members have been 
awarded tenure, effective with the 1982-83 academic 
year, MU Provost Olen E. Jones Jr. announced today. 

The list of tenure and promotions was presented to the 
West Virginia Board of Regents during its May meeting. 

Receiving tenure, effective July 1, were associate pro­
fessors Donna J. Spindel, history, and Robert F. Godfrey, 
accounting; ass istant professors Ronald J. Oakerson, 
political science; W. Ri chard Lemke, music; Karen L. 
Simpkins, soc iology/anthropology; John H. Miller, 
modern languages; M ary Etta Hight, biological sciences; 
H. Wayne Elmore, biological sciences, and Robert S. 
Angel, curriculum and foundations. 

Two MU School of Medicine department chairmen 
also received tenure: Maurice A. Mufson, medicine, and 
Eugene Aserinsky, physiology. 

Commencement 
scheduled Saturday 

Marshall University will formally award approximate­
ly 1,600 degrees at the annual Commencement 
ceremonies Saturday, May 8, Registrar Robert H. Eddins 
announced. The program, to be held at the Huntington 
Civic Center, will begin at 11 a.m. 

Governor John D. Rockefeller IV will be a special 
guest and will make brief remarks, Eddins said. Marshall 
President Robert B. Hayes will conduct the program and 
will deliver the charge to the graduates. 

Eddins said 750 students completed work toward their 
degrees in the terms ending last summer and last 
December. Students enrolled in the current semester are 
taking final exams through May 7 and Eddins said he an­
ticipated another 850 will qualify for degrees this term. 

There will not be a formal Commencement address, 
Eddins said. In order to place more emphasis on the 
ceremonial aspects of Commencement, the university 
last year ended the practice of having a principal 
speaker. Instead, those receiving doctoral degrees will 
cross the platform to receive their academic hoods. This 
includes the 23 students making up the second 
graduating class of the School of Medicine. 

The 1982 honorary degree recipient is 102-year-old 
Howard Burton Lee. Because of Mr. Lee's age, his 
honorary Doctor of Humane Letters degree was 
presented to him in ceremonies near his home at Stuart, 
Fla., in March. A former West Virginia attorney general 
and a respected author, Mr. Lee is Marshall's oldest liv­
ing graduate. His honorary degree citation will be read 
during the May 8 program. 

Eddins said the Commencement and Honorary 
Degrees Committee will be host for a reception for 
graduates, their parents and the faculty in the Civic 
Center, immediately following Commencement. 

Faculty members promoted in rank to full professor 
were: Ralph H. Hall, Harry E. Sowards and Katherine 
Simpkins, curri culum and foundations; June Q. Kilgore, 
art; Barbara B. Brown, Leonard Deutsch and Bruce 
Ardinger, English; Richard B. Bonnett, geology, and 
James A. Coil. surgery. 

Promoted to associate professor rank were: Chong 
Kim, management; Dan O'Hanlon, legal assistant; Phillip 
0. Prey, occupational, adult and safety education; 
Ronald L. Crosbie, health, physical education and recrea­
tion; Ronald J. Oakerson, political science; Joan 
Gilliland and Elinore D. Taylor, English; James 
McQueeny, modern languages; Charles 0 . Lloyd 11, 
cl ass ical studies; M ary Etta Hight and H. Wayne Elmore, 
biologi al sciences; Peter J. Kasvinsky and Michael R. 
Moore, biochemistry; Donald E. Melnick, medicine and 
pharmacology; Gary 0. Rankin, pharmacology; Nancy S. 
Scher and Lee P. Van Voris, medicine. 

New to the assistant professor ranks this fall will be: 
Betty J. Jarrell, accounting and legal secretarial studies; 
Patty B. Jones, curriculum and foundations; Rebecca 
Johnson-Kerns, journalism; Judith P. Sortet and Marica S. 
Pollard, nursing. t' d 4) (Con mue on page 

ELECTION RES UL TS 
Two hundred and eighty-three ballots were cast 

in the recent faculty election of representatives to 
standing committees, according to MU Registrar 
Robert H. Eddins. 

Elected were: 
BIRNA R. SMITH, Student Conduct and Welfare 

Committee; ELMA S. CHAPMAN, Faculty Service 
Committee; CARLS. JOHNSON and FRANKS. RID­
DEL Commencement and Honorary Degrees Com­
mitt~e; MARY E. MARSHALL and WILLIAM S. 
WESTBROOK, Athletic Committee; RICHARD 
LEMKE, CORAZON ALMALEL and HYMEN H. 
HART, Public Relations and Publications Commit­
tee· 

ELI NORE D. TAYLOR, Institutional Board of Ad­
visors· FRANCIS K. ALDRED and CLAIR W. MATZ 
(alter~ate), BOR Advisory Council of Faculty; 
JAMES R. McWHORTER, Memorial Student Center 
Board; 

JOAN F. ADKINS, STANLEY W. ASH, DANIEL P. 
BABB and TONY L. WILLIAMS, Hearing 
Committee-Professor Rank; MARY MARSHALL, 
JOHN H. MEAD, ELAINE BAKER and VIRGINIA D. 
PLUMLEY, Hearing Committee-Associate Pro­
fessor Rank· BOOTS DILLEY, KATHRYN H. 
CHEZIK, a~d BETTY J. JARRELL, Hearing 
Committee-Assistant Professor Rank. 



John Dancy to address John Marshall Society 
John Dancy, senior congressional correspondent for 

NBC News, will address the John Marshall Society at 
its .annual dinner Friday at the Holiday Inn Convention 
Center. The event will begin with a social hour at 6 
p.m. followed by dinner at 7 p.m .. according to Dr. 
Bernard Queen, executive director of the Marshall 
University Foundation. 

Katherine W. Simpkins 
awarded research grant 

Dr. Katherine W. Simpkins, Marshall University 
associate professor of education, has been awarded the 
George W. Van Zandt Memorial Research Grant for 
1982, according to Graduate School Dean Paul D. 
Stewart. 

The $2,000 award was presented April 29 during a 
special dinner program to recognize research activities 
of university faculty members. MU Provost Olen E. Jones 
Jr. was the speaker. 

Dr. Simpkins will use the grant for further research on 
11 A Comparative Study of Post-Secondary Educational 
Opportunities in Belgium (Flemish Portion), the 
Netherlands (Holland) and West Virginia." 

The Van Zandt Grant was established in 1980 by 
Margaret Van Zandt Winn in memory of her father, a 
prominent Huntington businessman, who died in an 
automobile accident in 1974. Research projects selected 
for this award must involve social science areas, have in­
ternational implications and be based on an original 
idea. 

Seven other MU faculty members received 
Distinguished Research Awards for work published from 
1979 to 1981. The award winners were selected by com­
mittees composed of faculty members from the 
disciplines represented in the various divisions. Plaques 
recognizing their achievements were presented by the 
provost to: 

Dr. Roland L. Madison, associate professor of account­
ing, Business; Dr. Paul W. Whear, professor of music, 
Creative Arts; Dr. Sam Clagg, professor of geography, 
Education; Dr. Warren W. Wooden, professor of English, 
Humanities; Dr. Bruce Chertow, professor of medicine, 
Medicine and Allied Health Science; Dr. Michael E. 
Seidel associate professor of zoology, Natural Science, 
and Dr. Robert Maddox, professor of history, Social 
Science. 

ROTC to commission 16 cadets 
Sixteen Marshall University Reserve Officers Training 

Corps cadets will be commissioned as U.S. Army second 
lieutenants at 8 a.m. Saturday, May 8, in the Special Din­
ing Room of Memorial Student Center. 

Major General (Retired) Robert L. Childers, former 
Adjutant General of the West Virginia Army National 
Guard will deliver the commissioning address and will 
present commissions and gold lieutenants bars to the 
graduating cadets before an audience of school officials, 
parents, friends and fellow students. 

This commission ing represents the largest number of 
officers commissioned from the Marshall University 
ROTC program since December of 1971, according to Lt. 
Col. William F. Prow, MU Military Science Department 
chairman. 
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The John Marshall Society is composed of 50 in­
dividuals or couples who have provided outstanding 
financial support to the Marshall Foundation, Queen 
said. 

About 70 members and guests of the society are ex­
pected to attend Friday evening's dinner, Queen said. 

LIBRARY SCHEDULE 
The James E. Morrow Library has announced the 

following schedule for the semester break period and 
summer school: 
Saturday, May 8 (Commencement) 9 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Sunday, May 9 CLOSED 
Monday-Friday, May 10-14 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday, & Sunday, May 15 & 16 CLOS D 
Monday - Friday, May 17-21 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday & Sunday, May 22 & 23 CLOSED 
Monday - Friday, May 24-28 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday & Sunday, May 29 & 30 CLOSED 
Monday, May 31 (Memorial Day) CLOSED 
Tuesday- Friday, June 1-4 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday & Sunday, June 5 & 6 CLOSED 
Monday- Friday, June 7-11 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday & Sunday, June 12 & 13 CLOSED 
Monday, Jun 14(Registration) 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Regular summer schedule begins Tuesday, June 15: 
Monday - Thursday 7:45 a.m.-10 p.m. 
Friday 7:45 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Saturday 9 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Sunday 5 p.m. -10 p.m. 

NOTE: 
Saturday, Sunday & Monday, July 3, 4, & 5 

(Independence Day Holidays) 

Personnel personals. •• 

CLOSED 

Megan Ann Barnett, daughter of Dr. C. Robert Barnett 
and his wife Lysbeth, was the grand prize winner at the 
recent Cab II County Social Studies Fair. A fifth grader 
at Cammack School, she entered a project, "Groups vs. 
Individual: How Do People Work Best?", in the elemen­
tary/individual projects category in psychology. She will 
compete in the state fair on May 20-21 . Her father is 
associate professor of H PER. 

Lisa Beckett Bode, daughter of Donna Beckett and her 
husband Max, has been appointed administrative assis­
tant to the president of Huntington Trust and Savings 
Bank. Her mother is secretary to the School of Medicine 
Dean. 

Linda Sue Holmes, assistant dire tor of ath letics, and 
Stephen Taylor Williams were united in marriage April 
24 in a ceremony at the Fifth Avenue Baptist Church. The 
groom is th son of Dr. and Mrs. W. Don Williams. His 
father is professor of H PER. 

Proud of a family member's achievement? ls there a 
new baby at your house? Is there something else you 
would like to share with your colleagues? "Personnel per­
sonals" i~ just the place. Send your information to Judith 
Casto, University Relations, Old Main 102. 
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ODK HOLDS SPRING INDUCTION CEREMONY 

Among the 30 new initiates this spring into Marshall's 
Beta lambda Circle of Omicron Delta Kappa (ODK) Na­
tional Leadership Honorary were nine MU faculty and 
staff members, according to Nancy P. Hindsley, MU cir· 
cle advisor. The speaker for the induction ceremonies 
was Dr. Maurice Clay of Lexington, Ky., at far right, 

ODK's executive director. The new faculty/staff initiates 
are, from left, Dr. Clayton L. McNearney, Joseph Stone, 
Reginald Spencer, Dr. Daniel Babb, Or. C. Robert 
Barnett, Dr. Patrick I. Brown, Dr. Michael J. Galgano, 
Jane B. Shepherd and Dr. Claire F. Horton. (Marshall 
University photo by Rick Haye) 

Forum season to feature Paul Duke, trio, travel films 
A popular Conservative spokesman. five trave l films, a 

musical trio and the moderator of PBS' "Washington 
Week in Review" are the programs schedu led next 
season for members of the Forum Division, Marshall 
Artists Series. 

Season tickets for the Forum are $28 for adults and 
$14 for youth ages 17 or under; however Marshall 
employees may purchase their season membership for 
half price, according to Mrs. Nancy P. Hindsley, MU 
cultura l events coordinator. Season subscriptions may 
be reserved by ca ll ing the Artists Series office, 6656. 

All the programs in the 1982--83 Forum season will be 
held in Old Main Auditorium at 8 p.m., Mrs. Hindsley 
said . 

Opening the season on Sept. 15 will be William 
Rusher, publisher of the "National Review" and a regular 
guest of CBS-TV's "Good Morning America" show. His 
topic will be "A Conservative Looks at the 80s." A 
graduate of Princeton University and Harvard Law 
School, he appeared for four years as the Conservative 
spokesman on PBS' award-winning show, " The 
Advocates." 

Lecturer Gene Wiancko will narrate the f ilm " Istanbu l 
to Egypt" on Oct. 21 . The film is a study of the great 
civilizations of the past which formed the basis for 20th 
century civi I ization. 

On Nov. 15, Forum-goers will travel along the Thames 
River via a f ilm lecture featuring Bill Madsen. Starting at 
the Thames' source in the Cotswalds, Madsen's film 
follows the river from Gloucestershire eastward to where 
it empties into the North Sea. 
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Switzerland will be the destination of the Forum's arm­
chair travelers on Feb. 4, when Phil Walker takes them 
via film across the Alps in a balloon and for a ride on the 
Trans-Europe Express with stops at Lake Lucerne, Zurich, 
St. Moritz, Geneva and other cities. 

Pau l Duke, "Washington W ek in Review" moderator, 
will speak on March 2 and answer questions from the au­
dience. Duke, who serves as public television's senior 
Washington correspondent, is a seasoned political 
reporter, having begun cover ing capital pol itics in 1957 
as a reporter for the Associated Press. Two years later he 
was covering Congress and national politics for the Wall 
Street Journal and then joined NBC News as Congres­
sional correspondent, where he earned a reputation as 
the network's top congressional expert. 

"Source of Faith," a film lecture on Israel with Andre 
de la Varre Jr., will be presented March 15 and will 
feature scenes ranging from religious shrines, to water 
sports on the Sea of Galilee and a camel market in Beer­
sheba. 

The Kalichstein-Laredo-Robinson Trio will perform on 
April 14 and is composed of Joseph Kalichstein on piano, 
Jaime Laredo on violin, and Sharon Robinson on ce llo. 
Highly acclaimed by musi al critics, the trio's recent 
New York concert of Mozart, Mendelssohn and 
Beethoven was sold out three weeks in advance. 

Closing the 1982--83 Forum season will be a film lec­
ture with Doug Jones, "The Great World Cruise of the 
Q.E. 11," a 30,000 mile voyage that took passengers 
around the world in 80 days. 
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